The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff
April 27, 2021

STATE OF ALABAMA
CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Meeting was called to order at 5:00 by Chairperson Cindy Early.

Roll Call:	            		                                    
Jack Bond		            Absent                     Linda Pickelsimer                   Present
Cindy Early		            Present                    Angela Ritchie                         Present                               
James Bo Martin                     Present

Minutes for the March 16, 2021 meeting were presented for approval. A motion to approve as presented was made by Cindy Early. Motion was seconded by Bo Martin.
Motion Carried (4-0)
AYE: Early, Martin, Pickelsimer, Ritchie
NAY: None  
ABSTAIN: 
ABSENT: Bond

Treasurer Pickelsimer presented the Financial Reports for the month of March. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated all reports seemed to be in order, and made a motion to accept as printed. Motion was seconded by Cindy Early. 
Motion Carried (4-0)
AYE: Early, Martin, Pickelsimer, Ritchie
NAY: None  
ABSTAIN: 
ABSENT: Bond

Treasurer Pickelsimer also presented the Board with a Budget Comparison for the months of October 1, 2020 to March 31, 2021 for review. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated that overall, the budget appeared to be on track for the year ending September 30, 2021. 

In the Manager’s Report, Mr. Harrell presented the Board with the work log for the month of March. The log consisted of 8 water leaks, 1 water tap, 5 water meters replaced, 1 pump station repair, 1 sewer line repair, with a total of 77 work orders performed. 

Board member Jack Bond entered meeting at 5:07pm.

Manager Harrell brought a request from potential customer Stevie Timm to the Board. Mr. Timm has requested to tap into the Board sewer system. Mr. Timm is not a water customer of the Board and in order to tap into the sewer, he must run a sewer line through someone else’s property. The Board’s current policy states that a customer must have the Board’s water service to be eligible for new sewer service. Manager Harrell asked the Board to revisit this policy stating it will limit the increase of the revenue base for the Board.  Mr. Harrell also stated John Hyatt of The Bluff’s development has also contacted him concerning the desire to supply sewer service to the residents of The Bluff’s. Manager Harrell stated he would come up with a way for the Board to be able to disconnect sewer service if customer bills are not paid. Mr. Harrell stated Mr. Timm was in need of an answer quickly due to the fact of moving. Chairperson Early stated a Sewer Only Service Agreement Form needs to be drafted stating that the customer is aware they are not on the Board’s water service, and if sewer bill is not paid, the sewer service will be disconnected. Also discussed was a need for the form to state that the service would be single user only, and no additional services could be added to the line. After discussion, Jack Bond made a motion to table discussion until next meeting and have Mr. Timm present for discussion. Manager Harrell will also have a form ready to present at this time.  Motion was seconded by Angela Ritchie.
Motion Carried (5-0)
AYE: Bond, Early, Martin, Pickelsimer, Ritchie
NAY: None  
ABSTAIN: 
ABSENT: 

Jack Bond left the meeting at 5:35pm.

In unfinished business was the proposal for garbage billing service that was delivered to the Town of Cedar Bluff on March 18, 2021. Angela Ritchie brought the question to the Board of when the increases would cease. After discussion, Mrs. Ritchie stated the Town is comfortable accepting terms. Chairperson Early stated The Board needs to receive a letter of acceptance from the Town of Cedar Bluff. 

In new business, the Annual MWPP Report was presented to the Board. The report is completed by L.A.D.D. Engineering. After review, Cindy Early made a motion to approve the report as presented. Motion was seconded by Linda Pickelsimer.
Motion Carried (4-0)
AYE: Early, Martin, Pickelsimer, Ritchie
NAY: None  
ABSTAIN: 
ABSENT: Bond

Chairperson Early brought up the possibility of reopening the lobby. After discussion, the subject was tabled until the next meeting.

After assuring there was no other business to discuss, Chairperson Early asked for a motion to adjourn. Angela Ritchie made the motion and Linda Pickelsimer was the second.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm.







